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OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER 

NO. LTC# 244-2022 LETTER TO COMMISSION 

TO: 

FROM: 

Honorable Mayor Dan Gelber and Members of the City Commission 

Rafael Granado, City Clerkl�::t;;�Jt>
�FABBBA08FB5E4CF ... 

DATE: June 21, 2022 

SUBJECT: Art in Public Places Committee Motion - June 21, 2022 

The purpose of this letter to the Mayor and Commission is to provide an update regarding a motion 
made during the June 21, 2022 Art in Public Places Committee ("AIPP") meeting: 

Motion to acknowledge the Art in Public Places Committee supports efforts to preserve the 
Wells Fargo murals by artist Enzo Gallo and will offer professional guidance, as needed; 
however, the Committee does not recommend use of Art in Public Places funds to undertake 
expenses involved with relocating the mural, including but not limited to, storage, 
maintenance, conservation and reinstallation of the work. 

The above motion was approved unanimously. Art in Public Places Committee members 
present included Marcella Novela, Michael McManus, Aaron Resnick, Esq., and Dr. 
Yolanda Sanchez. 

For more information, please contact Lissette Garcia Arrogante, Director, Tourism and 
Culture at lissettearrogante@miamibeachfl.gov or x26597. 

cc: MM/LGA/BR 
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